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March 27, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
The 2008 Adopted King County Budget (Ordinance 15975) included two provisos regarding the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention’s Community Corrections Division (CCD).  The first is found in Proviso P3, Section 19 of the ordinance and is due April 1, 2008.  It requires that the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) provide a report “detailing a review of the feasibility of implementing changes in how the county uses its community corrections programs.”  The second is found in Proviso P1, Section 51 of the same ordinance and requires that the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) provide a report “detailing the results of its capacity analysis for its community corrections program.”  This proviso response is due to council on April 15, 2008. 

I am writing to request an extension of the original deadline for both provisos to May 15, 2008 and am transmitting the necessary proposed ordinances. 

In December 2007, OMB reconvened the AJOMP Advisory Group – comprised of representatives of the Superior Court, District Court, Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Office of the Public Defender, the Sheriff’s Office, the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention and the Department of Community and Human Services – to guide this work.  The advisory group and a smaller work group have been meeting regularly since December to consider changes to the use and capacity of community corrections.  Although significant progress has been made to understand the inmate populations we are serving in community corrections alternatives, reviewing best practices, and establishing recommendations for further exploration and implementation of new CCD models, additional time is needed for the group to complete its work. 
In addition, the final recommendations of the AJOMP Advisory Group will inform the DAJD proviso response detailing the results of a capacity analysis and recommendations for any potential expansion.  Building the DAJD proviso response in conjunction with the larger AJOMP systemic review of how community programs are used will provide a roadmap that ensures that direction for future expansion will as a whole meet the needs of the system.  The extended deadline for both provisos will provide the opportunity to align these two efforts and ensure that the transmittals fully respond to the council’s proviso requests.

Thank you for consideration of our request.  If you have questions or comments regarding this request, please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 

206-296-3434, or Reed Holtgeerts, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at 206-296-1268. 
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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